City of Palm Springs

Office of the City Clerk

3200 E. Tahquitz Canyon Way * Palm Springs, CA 92262
Tel: (760) 323-8204 * Fax: (760) 322-8332 * TDD: (760) 864-9527 * Web: www.palmspringsca.gov

January 12, 2017

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL
info@pspreservationfoundation.org

Mr. Erik Rosenow

President

Palm Springs Preservation Foundation
1775 E. Paim Canyon Drive, Suite 110-195
Palm Springs, CA 92264

RE: Request for Public Records — Notice of Extension
Various Records concerning historic preservation

Dear Mr. Rosenow:

This letter is in response to your correspondence requesting public records
concerning historic preservation received by the City of Palm Springs on
December 17, 2016.

This letter shall serve as the City's notice of extension as to whether the
request(s), in whole or in part, seeks the production of non-exempt, non-privileged
disclosable public records in the possession of the City, pursuant to the California Public
Records Act (Government Code § 6250 et seq.).

Specifically you requested the following public records:

All records, including letters and emails produced between June 1, 2015, and
December 17, 2016, relating to “historic preservation” received from the Agua
Caliente Band of Cahuilla Indians (ACBCI) (hereinafter referred to as the
“Tribe”), and “tribal historic preservation policy and procedures” from city of
Palm Springs City Council members, the City Manager, the City Attorney and
the Planning Services Department staff.”

The City of Palm Springs continues to search its files and records for additional
documents; however, the City will not be producing any records, or portions of records,
deemed responsive to your request that are protected from disclosure pursuant to the
attorney-client privilege, and the attorney work-product doctrine. (See Government
Code §6254(b), (k), and §54950 et. seq.).
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The City is still in the process of assembling all responsive records and will notify
you of the estimated date for production.

Thank you for your interest and regard for the City of Palm Springs. Do not
hesitate to contact me should you have any questions regarding the processing of this
request.

Respectfully,
CITY OF PALM SPRINGS

\&
KATHLEEN D. HART, MMC
Interim City Clerk
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